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Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request – 190605001
Thank you for your request in which you asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):  
… I would like to make a freedom of information request on the following subject: How many female Operational support officers aged over 60 years of age in the High Security Estate have been granted partial retirement in the past six years. 
Your email has been handled as a request under the FOIA.
I can confirm MoJ holds the information you requested for the number of women aged over 60, granted partial retirement in the last six years. By way of clarification, I have interpreted your request as one for all High Security Estates and not just HMP Belmarsh. 
For the period from 31/03/2013 to 31/03/2019, I can confirm that 18 individuals have been identified within the HMPPS workforce records with a status of ‘partial retirement’ who are operational support grade (OSG), female, aged 60 or over and have worked in a High Security Estate.
Our policy on partial retirement is intended to facilitate a gradual move from work to retirement, whilst retaining skilled and experienced staff within HMPPS. 
Where staff are interested in taking partial retirement, they should discuss this with line management as soon as is practicable, to determine whether job reshaping will be possible. 
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